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We are extremely proud of our Year 13 students who have navigated their way through an incredibly 
difficult two years. They were unable to sit their GCSE exams in 2020 and so this summer’s A Level 
exams were the first external assessments they sat under normal exam conditions. We are very 
proud of the resilience shown by Year 13 in order to arrive at this point in their careers and in 
preparing for their next step of their educational pathway. 

We have always known that this year was a ‘transition year’ between 2021 (when assessment was 
done directly by schools and colleges) and 2019 which was the last time exams took place. This 
means that overall grades will be about halfway between the two nationally. 

Over 36% of entries were A*A grades, 65% were A*AB grades, 85% were A*ABC grades and 99.8% 
were A* to E grades. This is an excellent set of results that are a marked improvement on the pre-
COVID 2019 results. They are also better than the midpoint results that the Exam Boards said the 
results would be aimed at to gradually return results to 2019 levels on a national level. 

Rayan Akhtar secured 3 A* and 1 A grade and Rajan Aulakh, Jai Bains, Assad Jaffari, Harikesh 
Murugan (Head Boy), Cameron Nahl and Muneeb Parwaz all attained 3 A* grades. In total 30 
students attained all A* and A grades. Some 60 students attained all A*, A and B grades. 

HGS students will again be heading off to top Universities such as the University of Birmingham, 
Aston University, Exeter University, Imperial College London, Kings College London, Manchester 
University, Leeds University, Queen’s Belfast, London School of Economics, Warwick, Cambridge, 
University College London, Newcastle University and the University of the Highlands and Islands 
(Inverness). 

Our students are studying an exciting array of subjects and courses such as Computing, Medicine, 
Mathematics, Computer Science, Chemical Engineering, Actuarial Science, Law, History, Geography 
and Economics. These are just a snapshot of destinations and courses to date. 

Our teachers and support staff have worked tirelessly over the last two years to do their best for all 
the students in their care – whether in school or at home. Not only have they provided a high quality 
of creative teaching, both online and in person, but they have shown the greatest concern for the 
well-being of those in their care. There will be mixed emotions across the country this week at the 
culmination of a very demanding and turbulent period faced by students, teachers and parents, but 
there is much for which we can be thankful and celebrate. Our students have been rewarded for 
sustaining both their effort and motivation with this unique experience meaning that they will 
emerge as more generous, caring individuals, thinking deeply about their world and will be ready to 
make a real difference to the communities in which they live. 

We wish them all every happiness and success. 
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